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Progren for Planning for Civilian Administration of Guan, 

American Samoa, and the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands. 
  

  

The Secretaries ef State, the Army, the Nevy, and the Interior 

recommerided to the President on June 18, 1947, that respensibility for 

the adaineetrebinn of Guam, American Samoa, and the Trust Territory of 

the Pacific Islands be transferred at the earliest practicable date to 

a civilian agency of the Government. The Secretaries egreed that the 

President should designate the civilian agency which should assume 

this responsibility. Subsequently, draft organic legislation for these . 

island areas providing for civilian administration was recommended by 

the interested Departments to the 80th Congress. By letter to the four 

Secretaries on February ll, 1948, the President stated that upon enact- 

ment of organic legislation he would designate the Department of the 

Interior as the civilian agency with general supervision over the ad- 

ministration of Guam, American Samoe, and the Trust Territory and 

requested that planning to effect the transfer from the Navy Department 

to the Department of the ere be expedited, 

A Joint Congressional Committee will study the legislative needs 

of these island areas during November and December 1948, and Congres- 

sional hearings on proposed organic legislation will doubtless be held 

during the 8lst Congress. It is reasonable to assume, on the basis of  



the organic legislation recommended by the interested Departments 

and also that drawn up and introduced by members of the 80th Congress, 

that orgenic legislation for one or more of these areas will be enacted 

by the 8lst Congress and that this legislation will provide for edmin- 

istration by.a civilian ogency. 

The immediate problem is to develop effective plans for civilian 

administration, and in order to do so active cooperation by a number of 

Federal Departments and agencies, which may be able to render technical 

odvice and services to the island governments, is necessary. It is be- 

lieved that such cooperetion con best be obtained through the establish- 

ment of an Interdepartmental Committee on Pacific Island Administrcotion. 

The membership of this Committee should consist of representatives desig- 

neted by the heads of Departments cnd agencies primerily concerned with 

this problem. Provision should be made for popresentatives of Depart- 

ments or agencies which do not have membership on the Committees to 

participate in Committee activities of interest to then. 

It would also seem desireble for the Committec to establish 

working groups, composed of specialists, which might draw up technical, 

detailed plens for its consideration. Functional working groups are 

proposed in the fields of Economics; Transportation and Communication; 

Courts, Police, end Prisons; Health; and Kducetion. aA Staff Coordi- 

nating ond .dministrative working Group is proposed in order to achieve 

coordination of planning at the working level, ond consolidation of 

plans for submission to the parent committee; since planning for  


